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EToys Epitaph: 'End of an Error' 
 
by Joanna Glasner 
 
In many ways, the fate of eToys.com was similar to that of the ultra-
trendy kids toys it once stocked. 
 
Wildly popular. Greatly admired when brand new. And then, just as 
quickly, broken and lying in the back of some dark closet. 
 
On Wednesday, eToys.com -- one of the earliest online retailers to rise 
to prominence in the Internet IPO boom of 1999 -- announced that it 
would shutter its website by the end of the day. 
 
To stave off creditors, the company said it was filing for Chapter 11 
bankruptcy protection. As of Thursday, eToys (ETYS) said, its stock 
will no longer trade on the Nasdaq exchange. Shares of the company, for 
all practical purposes, may be deemed worthless. 
 
EToys executives didn't respond to requests to provide commentary on 
how the company wound up in this unenviable position. Officials issued 
a terse statement on Wednesday explaining that "under any scenario, its 
outstanding liabilities, which totaled approximately $274 million as of 
January 31, 2001, will substantially exceed the value of any proceeds 
or assets that may be received in a strategic transaction." 
 
But for those who've watched the company -- from its spectacular stock 
market ascent in mid-1999 to its slow and painful descent in the last 
year -- there's high drama lurking behind those dry pronouncements. 
 
"I guess you could say with the demise of eToys, it's the end of an 
error," said Chris Truax, a lawyer for etoy, a group of artists who 
were involved in a convoluted legal battle with eToys over charges of 
domain name trademark infringement. He didn't feign disappointment at 
the prospect of eToys' website shutting down. 
 
And a glance at the etoy site on Thursday expressed mock sadness: the 
title bar says "a moment of silence," and in the browser window, white 
against a black screen, is the line "NASDAQ SYMBOL [ETYS] 1999-2001." 
 
(...) 
 
EToys said it is currently the defendant in approximately 15 lawsuits 
seeking collection of past due invoices totaling approximately $17.2 



million. The company said it has received numerous other threats of 
lawsuits from other vendors as well as from the companies that are 
leasing eToys' office space. 
 
Truax said he believes eToys' bankruptcy filing will temporarily stay 
the lawsuits, including the domain-name infringement complaint filed by 
etoy. 
 
Of course, at this point, protecting the sanctity of its domain name is 
probably among the least of eToys' worries.  
 


	EToys Epitaph: 'End of an Error' 
	 

